
Foothill College 
Kinesiology & Athletics 
Division Curriculum Meeting, 4/17/24 
 
In Attendance:  Je, Bissell, Kelly Edwards, Owen Flannery, Rita O’Loughlin, Katy Ripp, 
Warren Voyce 
 
Je, called the meeting to order at 10:00am. 
 
The first topic of discussion was non-credit.  We discussed that it has been pointed out that 
we cannot o,er PHED non-credit curriculum.  However, we currently have PHED non-credit 
curriculum, which is active.  The curriculum was written and approved pre-pandemic.  The 
curriculum was written primarily to serve the older adult student.  Je, is going to check into 
further. 
 
Next, Je, mentioned title V updates and the part equity plays in the updates. 
 
We then moved on to a discussion about the KINS ADT for Cal-GETC compliance.  He 
pointed out that a lot of the classes that are listed are no longer being o,ered.  We 
discussed adding KINS 4 and KINS 9 in lieu of HLTH 21.  In the end we approved, with HLTH 
21, PSYC 1 & SOC 1. 
 
The meeting ended with an additional discussion about non-credit.  As mentioned, Je, will 
be checking into this. 


